## **QUAIL CREEK PERFORMING ARTS GUILD**

Minutes of the QCPAG General Meeting on Oct. 26, 2021

Board members present: Cyndy Gierada, Davey Jones, Mary Campbell-Jones, Dodie Prescott, Bill Entwhistle, Pam Campbell, Patty Zatkin

President, Cyndy Gierada: Cyndy called the meeting to order at 3:05.

Secretary, Mary Campbell-Jones: Mary reported that the minutes for the Sept. meeting were approved and are posted on the QCPAG web site.

Finance, Sydney Ranney: Cyndy reported for Sydney that the balance in the account is \$3242.29 which is lower because we did not have the Expo in February due to clubhouse closure. We will have the Expo on Feb. 5, 2022 and Sydney will be mailing out invitations to vendors to sign up and show their products and services

Publicity, Dodie Prescott: Dodie reported that our upcoming shows will now be on the QC What's Happening with pictures accompanying the description of the show. The TV in the lobby is also showing our shows.

Membership, Patty Zatkin: At the General meeting Patty had reported that we had about 50 paid members. She had more people sign up as members when the General meeting progressed so an updated list will be available at the next meeting. She introduced new members Rocky Blackwell and Irena Birdsall (returning member). She also asked Perri Jones to talk about her interest in joining PAG.

Comedy and Drama, Davey Jones: Our Spring play, Rumors, is scheduled for April 5,6,7, 2022. Davey will be meeting with Director, Jay Hochstein, to set rehearsal schedules. The set was built last year and is in storage.

Member at Large, Pam Campbell: Pam will ask for ushers for the Christmas show.

Choral show, Cyndy Gierada: The show is Nov. 10<sup>th</sup> and as of this meeting 302 tickets have been sold. We need to encourage all of our members to come to planned shows by PAG. She also would like someone to be at the Choral show to sell tickets to any late comers.

Variety and Music, Bill Entwhistle: Bill reported that we have sold over 300 tickets for the Christmas show on Dec. 9,10,11. Rehearsals are going great. He also asked for anyone to help with make-up.

New Business: Cyndy suggested that for our next meeting on Nov. 23<sup>rd</sup> we ask anyone who would like to read a poem, do a reading, etc, in regards to Thanksgiving.

Davey mentioned upcoming plays at CPAC such as "The Good Doctor" which includes our members Paul White and Audrey Fatula and "The Pirates of Penzance" which includes Ray Hebert. We should support them in these plays. Also, Davey mentioned his upcoming Murder Mystery which will be on Feb. 1,2,3 in the clubhouse.

Cyndy mentioned that she is leading a "sing along" in the clubhouse on Dec. 15. Please come.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Mary Campbell-Jones, Secretary

After the meeting Davey led the group in a game of "What's in the Box".